MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 20, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, March 20, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 1, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The After the Fact Permit for the Walnut levee is under review by DNR.   2. Working on a map showing how owns property for the new levee alignment for right of ways between Orange Lane and Walnut Lane. 3.  Waiting on the state for the money for the GO MESA rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. This project will continue the original breakwaters.  4. Will survey the back levees next week depending on the weather. 5. The permit for Fifi Island will expire this year and will work renewing this permit.  
President Camardelle stated that he is working with the State on the GO Mesa Money for the breakwaters. He had a meeting with Jefferson Parish concerning building up the islands on the north side of Grand Isle. He wants them to look at Fifi Island, Tern Island and surrounding islands. Stated he has a meeting with Chip Kline later this month to continue working on the Go MESA money. The levee board commissioners will be attending the annual levee board workshop in May in Baton Rouge. The Hurricane Conference is in New Orleans in April. Thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, Governor Edwards, Jefferson Parish Council, and town for helping to secure funding to build levees and breakwaters for protection. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses for the levee board workshop in May 2019 in Baton Rouge.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with the Hurricane Conference in New Orleans in April 2019.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.
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